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COMMITTEE REPORT 

2021 Legislative Session 

 

Reference 

No.: 
CB-109-2021  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: Committee of the Whole 

Date: 10/07/2021  

Action: FAV   

 

REPORT: Favorable 8-0-1: Council Members Hawkins, Anderson-Walker, Davis, Franklin, 

Harrison, Ivey, Taveras and Turner. Absent: Dernoga, Streeter. Abstained: Glaros 

 

 

The Prince George’s County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on October 7, 

2021, to consider CB-109-2021. As proposed, CB-109-2021 will approve the Collective 

Bargaining Agreement by and between Prince George’s County and the International Association 

of Fire Fighters, AFL/CIO, Local 1619 (Fire Fighters, Paramedics and Fire Fighters/Medics. In 

addition, CB-109-2021 is the companion legislation for the CR-1O2-2O21 Salary Plan.  

 

While many benefits remain the same as in the previous agreement, some modifications are 

contained in the Settlement Summary. Concerning compensation, members shall receive a merit 

increase for FY 21 and a merit increase for FY 22. In addition, members will also receive Hazard 

Pay from September 27, 2020, through April 24, 2021. 

 

The Office of Law finds CB-109-2021 to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments 

to its enactment. 

 

The Policy Group, per the Office of Management and Budget, finds that CB-109-2021 has a 

fiscal impact of approximately $12.1 million dollars plus an additional $1,066,261.23 for 

minimum staffing. 

 

After discussion, the Prince George’s County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole, 

voted CB-109-2021 out favorably, 8-0-1. 

 

 

 


